


PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Laura Brunner

Ms. Brunner informed the board the Ernst & Young Manufacturing Study would begin the following
week with kick-off meeting of the Steering Committee, a tour of local manufacturing sites, and
three days of interviews with local stakeholders.

Ms. Brunner gave details of the collaborative effort to submit an application for the Build Back
Better Federal grant. The applications are due the following week for a $500,000 planning grant to
support the application for a larger grant that would be due in March 2022.

Ms. Brunner stated the Airport/CVG is the applicant with The Port, REDI, Cintrifuse, Tri-ED, HCDC,
Miami University, and Northern Kentucky University acting as coalition members.

NEIGHBORHOOD UPDATE
Deborah Robb

Ms. Robb gave a presentation on affordable housing in Evanston, noting the Port started work in
Evanston in 2012. Ms. Robb presented historical information about the community and gave details
and statistics about the impact of The Port’s work in the neighborhood.

Ms. Robb reviewed the programs used in the neighborhood, economic inclusion results, and
provided photos and details of several of the successful home renovations completed in Evanston.

The board asked several questions about the presentation, all of which were answered to the
board's satisfaction.

INDUSTRIAL UPDATE
Laura Brunner

Ms. Brunner presented information about two properties located in Sycamore Township, the Drake
and Carrousel motels. Both properties are blighted and in decline, and the County has awarded
The Port $2MM to be applied to the acquisition, demolition and remediation of both properties.

The board asked questions about the properties, all of which were answered to the board's
satisfaction.

Formal Action Requested — Before the Board today is proposed Resolution 2021-28 entitled:

AUTHORIZING THE ACQUISITION, REMEDIATION, AND DEMOLITION OF THE FORMER DRAKE MOTEL AND
CARROUSEL INN

Motion: Damon Jones moved to approve Resolution 2021-28. The motion was seconded by Rance
Duke and was approved by the remainder of the Board.
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